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August 1, 2022 
 

 
To:   District Lodge 141 Scholarship Competition Applicants 
Subject:  Scholarship Awards 
 
On behalf of the District Lodge 141 Scholarship Committee, I am pleased to announce the results of the Adolph 
Stutz Memorial Scholarship Award competition for 2022.  

The top award of $2,000 goes to Jaxson Mercer of Hutto, Texas. Jaxson is the son of Kristian Mercer, a Ramp 
Service employee at United Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 2210. He is an incoming freshman at Texas 
A&M University.  
Six runner-up awards of $1,000 will be presented to (listed in alphabetical order): 

Ted Enolva of Elk Grove Village, Ill. Ted is the son of Emmanuel Enolva, a Lead Ramp Service employee at United 
Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 1487. He is a student at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign. 

Ayanna Monderoy of Spring, Texas. Ayanna is the daughter of Sarah Monderoy Garcia, a Ramp Service employee 
at United Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 811. She is a student at Stephen F. Austin State University. 

Hailey Peck of Kansas City, Mo. Her father, Todd Peck, is a Fleet Service Clerk at American Airlines and a member 
of Local Lodge 561. Hailey is a student at the University of Missouri at Columbia. 

Awitar Shakro of Morton Grove, Ill. Awitar is the son of Nadim Shakro, a Customer Service employee at United 
Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 1487. Awitar is an incoming freshman at Oakton Community College. 

Francesca Trajana of Arlington Heights, Ill. Francesca’s father, Joseph G. Trajana, is a Lead Ramp Service 
employee at United Airlines and a member of Local Lodge 1487. Francesca is a student at Loyola University in 
Chicago. 

Lauren Wehr of East Stroudsburg, Penn. Laura is the daughter of Allan Wehr, a Specialist at United Airlines and 
a member of Local Lodge 914. She is an incoming freshman at Northampton Community College. 

To the winners: Congratulations! To receive your award, you must send to me, either by email to 
dan@bleicomm.com or by regular mail to the address on the bottom of this letter, confirmation of your enrollment 
at an accredited college or university for the Fall 2022 term and that you are taking a minimum of six credits. A 
copy of a signed, valid registration or class schedule confirmation will be satisfactory. Once this confirmation has 
been received, the AGC in your area will notify you when you can receive your check at a Local Lodge meeting. To 
those who did not win: The Scholarship Committee commends your interest and efforts in the 2022 competition. 
We encourage you to try again next year! 
Sincerely, 
 
Daniel J. Brin 
Chair, District Lodge 141 Adolph Stutz Memorial Scholarship Committee 


